

מדינת ישראל

משרד החינוך

סוג הבחינה: בגרות

מועד הבחינה: חורף תשפ"ב, 2022 .

מספר השאלון: 016384

אנגלית

שאלון ב' (MODULE B)

הוראות לנבחן

- א. משרְ הבחינה: שעה וחצי.
- ב. <u>מבנה השאלון ומפתח ההערכה</u>: בשאלון זה פרק אחד.

הבנת הנקרא – 100 נקודות

ג. <u>חומר עזר מותר בשימוש</u>: אחד המילונים או אחת המילוניות מן הרשימה שבאתר הפיקוח על הוראת האנגלית ובאתר של אגף הבחינות במשרד החינוך.

נבחן "עולה חדש" רשאי להשתמש <u>גם</u> במילון דו־לשוני: אנגלי–שפת אימו / שפת אימו–אנגלי. השימוש במילון אחר טעון אישור של הפיקוח על הוראת האנגלית.

ד. הוראות מיוחדות:

- (1) עליך לכתוב את <u>כל</u> תשובותיך בגוף השאלון (במקומות המיועדים לכך).
 - (2) כתוב את כל תשובותיך ב<u>אנגלית</u> וב<u>עט בלבד</u>.
 - (3) בתום הבחינה החזר את השאלון למשגיח.

שים לב: אין להוסיף דפים למחברת הבחינה.

ההנחיות בשאלון זה מנוסחות בלשון זכר ומכוונות לנבחנות ולנבחנים כאחד.

בהצלחה!

הזדמנות לעתודה יש פעם בחיים. אל תתפשר עליה.



5

15

20



אנגלית, חורף תשפ"ב, מס' 016384

WRITTEN RECEPTION (100 points)

(ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS)

اقرأ القطعة التي أمامك، وأجب عن الأسئلة 1-8 التي تليها.

קרא את הקטע שלפניך,

וענה על השאלות 1–8 שאחריו.

Read the text below and then answer questions 1–8.

LEARNING A LANGUAGE BY YOURSELF

I It is very common for people to learn a foreign language at school. However, many people find it easier and more enjoyable to learn a new language by themselves. Actually, there are many different methods you can use to do this. And nowadays, it is easier than ever to learn a new language by yourself. Today you don't need to travel to different countries to have conversations in other languages because you can easily speak to people around the world by using the internet in your own home.

II Once a year there is a special event on the internet for language lovers from all over the world. Sometimes even famous people join it. It is a good idea to participate in this event for several reasons. At this event participants get advice from each other and they also discuss the best methods for learning a language. In addition, the event gives everyone the opportunity to practice speaking different languages with each other.



Woman learning on the internet from Pexels 4467857 by Karolina Grabowska

III Benny from Ireland, for example, participated in this event last year. He told everyone about his method of learning a new language. "I know lots of people like to begin with the grammar but that is not for me," he said. "First, I learn a few sentences in the new language from a travel book. Travel books always have lists of important sentences in the new language. Then I meet friends from other countries on the internet and start talking with them. I learn a lot when they correct my mistakes." Benny learned French so well that he decided to visit his internet friend, Henri, in France. "When I was there," Benny said, "we ate in many restaurants and we went to a football game. We also visited his family. I did all the talking."





אנגלית, חורף תשפ"ב, מס' 016384

IV Other people use different methods. There are people who find it easier to learn a new language by repeating words that they hear. Others prefer first to learn a list of words from a dictionary. Lydia from Slovakia has an unusual method. She reads famous stories in the new language. She says she can understand most of the words in the story because she knows what the story is about. Everybody finds their own special way to learn. If you ask twenty people how they learned a language, you will get twenty different answers. But the important thing is that they now know a new language.

أجب بالإنجليزيّة عن الأسئلة 1-8، حسب القطعة. في السؤال 1 ضع دائرة حول رقم الإجابة الصحيحة. في الأسئلة الباقية، أجب حسب التعليمات.

ענה ב<u>אנגלית</u> על השאלות 1–8, על פי הקטע. בשאלה 1, הקף את המספר של התשובה הנכונה. בשאר השאלות ענה לפי ההוראות.

QUESTIONS (100 points)

Answer questions **1–8** in <u>English</u> according to the text. In question **1**, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions.

- 1. What does the writer tell us in paragraph I?
 - i) Everybody wants to learn a foreign language.
 - ii) There are many ways to learn a foreign language.
 - iii) Most people prefer to learn foreign languages at school.

(8 points)

2	COMPLETE	THE	CENTENICE	ACCORDING	TO DA	DACDADII
4.	COMPLETE		OCH LCINC.C.	ACCORDING	-100 PA	KAUKAPH

In the past, in order to have conversations in other languages, people had to	
travel to different countries.	

(8 points)

3. In what new way can people have conversations in other languages? (paragraph I)

ANSWER: They can use the internet to speak to people around the world.
--

(8 points)

למידע על **פסיבומטרי** ביואל גבע **←**





<u>אנגלית, חורף תשפ"ב, מס' 016384</u>

010	אנגליונ, ווודן יונשפ ב, כוט 2004						
4.	What do we learn about the special event? (paragraph II)						
PUT A $$ BY THE TWO CORRECT ANSWERS.							
	i) Who participates in the event.						
	ii) How many people can participate.						
	iii) What advice famous people give.						
	iv) How often it takes place.						
	v) Who organizes this special event.	(2×8=16 points)					
5.	Give <u>TWO</u> reasons why it might be a good idea to participate in the special event.						
	COMPLETE THE SENTENCES BELOW ACCORDING TO PARAGRAPH II.						
	(1) Participants can .practice speaking different languages with each other.						
	(2) Participants canget.advice.from.each.other						
		(2×9=18 points)					
6.	How does Benny learn another language? Give TWO things he does. (paragraph III	[)					
	PUT A $$ BY THE TWO CORRECT ANSWERS.						
	i) He learns the grammar well.						
	ii) He corrects his friends' mistakes.						
	iii) He learns some sentences from a book.						
	iv) He talks to people on the internet.						
	v) He travels to other countries.	(2×8=16 points)					
		1 /					
7.	According to paragraph III, what did Benny and Henri do together in France? Give 2	<u>rwo</u> answers.					
	(1) They ate in many restaurants.						
	(2) They went to a football game. תשובות נוספות- ראה נספח						
		(2×9=18 points)					
8.	What helps Lydia to understand stories she reads in a foreign language? (paragraph	IV)					
	ANSWER: She knows what the story is about.						
		(8 points)					

בהצלחה!



<u>נספח</u> שאלון 16384 (MODULE B)

תשובות אפשריות נוספות





